Minutes of meeting of Sonning Common Health Centre 

Patient Participation Group 15 December 2020 

at 14:00 hrs (by Zoom)

1
Present.

Vicky Mynott,  Douglas Kedge, Joan Lamprell, MarlenaO’Donnell, David Whitehead, Margaret Woodward, Peter Woolsey.

2
Apologies for absence
Dr Drury Andrea Tsoi and Sue Abbott

3
Minutes from the previous meeting 17 November 2020 to be confirmed.

The minutes were confirmed and Vicky requested that any action points continue to be highlighted.

4
Report from surgery - Dr Drury and Andrea Tsoi. 

Vicky asked if all present had read the SELF information which had been sent to them and all confirmed that they had.  As there was no representative from the Health Centre available to attend due to interviews and the start of Covid vaccination (see SCHC webpage for further details) Vicky advised those present that the PCN had been given 975 doses of the vaccine to be shared amongst the 4 surgeries and Sonning Common had been given 275 of the doses.  Suitable recipients would be over 80 so this meant not necessarily every patient over 80.  Henley was a wave 1 hub for the vaccinations.  63 of the 67 surgeries in Oxfordshire were taking part (the surgeries had to have signed up by Monday).  The injections were given in a hub site in Henley as specialist fridges were required and the vaccine couldn’t be moved.  The system was linked to the Pinnacle IT system which would update patient records and each patient receiving the vaccine would be presented with a certificate.  Two injections three weeks apart were required and patients were given the same appointment time.  

Vicky said she understood that this was very much a pilot programme and there were no plans as yet to continue after the pilot ended.  Marlena asked how the doses were allocated and Vicky said recipients had been selected by the SCHC and any unused doses would be given to health workers but Vicky was not aware how these would be chosen.  Marlena acknowledged the logistic problems involved and Peter asked who decided the policy – SELF? - but Vicky did not know.  Both Vicky and David had received an email from Healthwatch and a virtual meeting regarding the vaccine was to be held to which all were invited and Vicky and David thought this could include any PPG members.  David agreed to forward the email to the Group so people could attend if they wished.   

5
Healthwatch Update from David.

David reported that that in the past couple of weeks there had been a flurry of activity from Healthwatch and David wondered if it had anything to do with the impending ending of current funding arrangements on 31 March next.  David had circulated the recent newsletters to PPG members which had included questionnaires and several of us had responded to the survey on teeth.  David asked if such messages be just for the PPG or widely communicated to other community groups?  Vicky thought that other groups should be involved as Healthwatch was the most informative source for her personally since she had joined the PPG and we discussed how the information provided could be more widely spread to the patient group  David thought the local Facebook page was the obvious choice.  SCHC has been asked about sharing HealthWatch information and we were waiting for feedback, although David respected their decision he was not sure why the PPG could not do something as a group?
Vicky said that there could be confidentiality issues and Peter thought data protection was relevant and the rules had to be followed and any action taken be within what was permitted.  Peter thought passing emails on was fine but sharing any personal data could be problematic.  David said the latest questionnaire was about visiting people in care homes and that the link to the survey could be put on the Facebook page and Vicky suggested the link could be included in any articles in the SCHC magazine but wondered if any readers would copy the link and was there a time limit to respond?  David thought probably not but Peter interjected maybe by the end of February if there were funding issues.  David - to send Margaret list of his contacts with local publications.
Vicky said she was happy to contact Abbeycrest regarding the care homes survey and to place information on the SC network but asked should the SCHC be contacted?  A brief discussion ensued and Douglas said if the SCHC was mentioned they ought to be contacted, David suggested we do it from the PPG  - David said he would contact Andrea and Sue Abbott.

Action from last meeting -Andrea to give feedback to David on data regarding flu vaccinations for people who are BAME for Healthwatch. David said he didn’t get feedback but thinks that is because there wasn’t anything to action. 
6
Sonning Common Magazine Articles. 

Vicky reported that the health matters page will continue to be written by Sue Litchfield, this was a role provided to her along with the topic table after she left the PPG but wanted to continue volunteering. The health centre was keen when we talked about having our own PPG space in the magazine for it to be kept in with the health matters page. So we agreed that we would submit our piece to Sue who would then send it all into the SC magazine. We also need to liaise with Sue to make sure content wasn’t overlapped.  Our main aim for having space in the magazine was to advertise our events and share important information from the Health centre to the patients. Obviously the events information is on hold at the moment so in the next issue we have submitted a piece to advise patients how they can help the HC with the continued covid risk.  However should we include a link to the Healthwatch 2 minute video about how to access a G.P. surgery and should we ask SCHC first?  David to contact surgery to see if it can be put on the local FB networks – see above.  

Douglas said we had to look at basic principles and advised that the number of words on a page in the SC magazine was 700 – whatever Sue used would leave a certain number for other items which may have to be cut down and he referred to an article by Dr Drury.  Vicky said she had liaised with Sue Litchfield and the item had been cut down and made into more layman’s terms.  David said we have moved away from having our own page but it was acknowledged that without events we haven’t got enough to fill a whole page and the idea was more about presence and social media might be a better way to raise the PPG profile especially with younger patients.  Douglas said that Dr Drury did thank the PPG for their hard work in his article.  Peter said the important thing was to answer people’s questions and the most important topic at the moment was Covid but Vicky pointed out that things were moving quickly and information could be out of date by publication.  The discussion continued but without events a whole page would be difficult for the PPG to fill.  Vicky also thought articles in the SC magazine could be shared with other local publications – Margaret said she had had the Peppard News for many years but never seen any articles about SCHC from Sue Litchfield.  Margaret - see if the piece will be able to be published in any other local publications? 

Bell Surgery and Hart Surgery both have very good social media pages. Douglas said that relying on paper was now old fashioned and Vicky thought although the SCHC should be encouraged to get on board now was not the right time to broach this.  Peter said that templates of presentation which contained lots of information were available for use.  Peter asked if we could share with Bell surgery?

7
Future events. 

Vicky said that there is talk ongoing with Ed Capo-Bianco about the 111 event being held in January now; the GP’s have been so busy with Covid that it has had to be postponed.   If the talk on 111 didn’t last over an hour and a half then a GP could be invited to talk about the vaccine but nothing has been confirmed. 

8
Any other business.


Vicky reported on SELF matters

8.1
There had not been any official PCN meeting.

8.2
Bell surgery had started a charitable fund to buy medical equipment but this was controversial as some SELF members thought that the NHS should fund such.

8.3
SELF - CALM clinics (Covid clinics)

Vicky advised that these were operating in 3 network areas in Oxfordshire - North, City and South (based at Wallingford Community hospital) offering face to face appointments and visits where capacity allows.   Appointments are booked by patients' own GP practice after telephone assessment and OCCG agreed a priority ladder of patient cohorts to be seen, the idea being to keep the most infectious patients out of GP practices.  At present all patient groups can be seen and this is reviewed on a weekly basis.  The clinic is for patients who need a face to face clinical assessment and they are Covid positive or symptoms are very suggestive of Covid, or they are self isolating because of contact or a positive family member.  If the patient can’t be seen in Wallingford then they could be seen in the Portacabin at SCHC.  This plan is to run until March 2021. 

9
Date and time of next meeting.

The date of 19 January 2021 was proposed and Vicky said she would email Andrea Sue Abbott Kim Emerson and Dr Drury to agree this or another suitable date and will ask for both the Practice Manager and G.P. partner  to attend.  If the 19 January was not agreed Vicky would email PPG with alternatives suggested.  

David will ask Emma Teesdale of Healthwatch to attend and speak for 10 minutes then 5 minutes for questions once the meeting date is confirmed.

Vicky said that she had contacted Bruce Crawley who wanted to come and speak to the PPG but he had not yet responded.  Vicky thanked the PPG for their help in what had been a tough and frustrating year and Douglas thanked Vicky for being such a good Chair.
